
Jarvis Township Meeting 
May 17, 2022 

 
 
 

Opening of the Town and Road & Bridge Meeting.  
 
Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Andrea May. 
 
The meeting started with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Roll call was taken, Trustees Scott Wiesehan, Jason Helldoerfer and Monica Hartlein were in attendance. 
Also in attendance was Supervisor Andrea May, Highway Road Commissioner Dale Grapperhaus and 
Township Clerk Alan Dunstan. 
 
Motion was made by Monica Hartlein and seconded by Jason Helldoerfer to accept the minutes of the 
January Board Meeting.  All voted aye on voice vote.  
 
Motion made by Scott Wiesehan and seconded by Monica Hartlein to approve the claims for both the 
Town and Road Funds.  Roll call taken, all voting aye. 
 
Under Action Items: 
 
A motion was made by Jason Helldoerfer and seconded by Scott Wiesehan to approve payment of 
$27,654.53 to the City of Troy for the purchase of a roller.  Roll call taken, all voting aye. 
 
A motion was made by Scott Weisehan and seconded by Jason Helldoerfer to approve the CDI Proposal 
for Longhi Road Culvert Replacement Project for $29.442.53.  Roll call taken, all voting aye. 
 
The Township Board then reviewed the tentative budgets for both the Town and Road and Bridge 
Funds.  Motion was made by Jason Helldoerfer and seconded by Monica Hartlein to approve the 
tentative budgets, roll call taken, all voting aye. 
 
Under New Business: 
 
Supervisor Andrea May in formed the board that there was no increase in Delta Dental/Vision Insurance 
Renewal.  
 
The Board briefly talked about Speeding Issues and a possible use of a Radar Sign in Stone Briar 
Subdivisoin. 
 
Andrea May reported that she had a meeting with the City, VFW, American Legion, Time Out and the 
Main Street Barber Shop on Parking Issues.  
 
Supervisor also informed the board that HB4251 put a new limit on bidding.  The Township can now 
make purchases of up to $30,000 without going out for bids. 
 
Now new developments on Arrow Wood Subdivision.  It’s now in the hands of the Attorney. 



  
Road Commissioner Dale Grapperhaus made a short report to the board.  Currently doing a lot of 
mowing and spraying. 
 
Motion was made by Jason Helldoerfer and seconded by Scott Wiesehan to adjourn the meeting.  All 
voted aye.  The next meeting will be held on June 21, 2022.   
 
Alan J. Dunstan, Jarvis Township Clerk  


